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“Where Ordinary People Provide Extraordinary Service” - Celebrating 47 Years of Service 

  Visit our Website: 
       

    www.delraybeachkiwanis.org 

   Our program on August 11th was 
presented by Dorothy Jacks, Palm 
Beach County Property Appraiser. 
   Your Property Appraiser has three 
primary responsibilities: Determine the 
taxable value of more than 640,000 
parcels and nearly 60,000 tangible 
personal property accounts in Palm 
Beach County; Apply tax exemptions 
to properties that meet certain 
qualifications; and Maintain the 
county’s official map and property 
ownership records. The Property 
Appraiser’s Office employs 240 
qualified professionals at five 
service centers throughout 
Palm Beach County, and has 
more credentialed appraisal 
professionals than any other 
jurisdiction in the United 
States.  
   This time of the year, the 
office is preparing the 
Notices of Proposed Property Taxes 
and Non Ad Valorem Assessments. 

Called the TRIM for 
“Truth in Millage” 
around the office, 
this individualized 
letter shows each 
Palm Beach County 
property owner the 
market, assessed 
and taxable values 
of your property, 
as well as proposed tax rates and 
public hearing information if you would 
like to make your voice heard 
regarding those proposed tax rates. 

These notices were mailed on 
August 19. It is not a bill, but 
rather an estimate of your 
taxes. Your tax bill will be 
mailed by the Palm Beach 
County Tax Collector in 
November. 
   Any questions? Contact their 
nearest office. Go to 

www.pbcgov.org for hours and 
locations. 

“We Value What You Value” 

October 30, 2021 

We are 
ZOOM’In 
Again! 

   Due to the 
escalation of the 
Delta Variant of 
Covid 19, our 
club has decided 
to go back to 
Zoom for our 
weekly meetings 
until further 
notice. Here’s a 
snapshot of our 
meeting on 
August 25th. 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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   Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                                       

                          Birthdays:  

                  September 7 -  Terrill Pyburn  

                                Cary Scheinbaum 
      

                   Wedding Anniversaries:  

                     September 7 -  Dale & Beverly Morrison 

                    September 10 - Bill & Bonnie Morse 

                    September 23 - Alberta & Kevin Rickard 

                    September 29 - Doug & Jody Martin 

                    September 30 - Scott & Sophia Youngberg (49 years)  

      

                                             Membership Anniversaries:   

                  September 17 - Peggy Kelleher , 7 years 
              September 20 - Scott Youngberg, 43 years  

                    September 30 - Terrill Pyburn, 19 years  

 

August 5th “Finnegan’s” Meeting:  Jay & Diane Alperin and Ben & 

Carol Bassford are celebrating anniversaries. Carol added another 

buck for their granddaughter’s 21st birthday. Scott Youngberg is 

really enjoying the Olympics - Go USA! Peggy Kelleher added a buck 

for that as well. Dave Freeburn is starting to learn how to play the 

guitar, and Steve Rubin was not late (for a change). Watch out ladies - 

Ezra Krieg is going to be a bachelor next week as his wife Marsha is 

going north to visit friends. Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

August 11th Meeting:  Bill Morse filled in for Jay Alperin today as 

greeter. Yesterday, we had several members attending the “High 5’s” 

greeting the students at Orchard View Elementary. Bill Morse, Peggy 

Kelleher, Bob Barcinski,  Matt Byrnes, and Rich Pollack put in for 

that. Peggy also entertained friends from Buffalo. Rich hopes we don’t 

get Tropical Storm Fred. Bob’s granddaughter turned 18. Joel 

Davidson put in for his & Pam’s 28th anniversary. When asked how 

many happy, Joel said 3 years. We can’t print what Pam said. Dave 

Freeburn’s son got him a deal on a new refrigerator, now he has to 

figure how to get it in the house. Gina Sablo got to see her 1 year old 

grand-baby and her sister. It’s been over a year. John Crane-Baker 

wished Gene Sapino good luck in his new endeavors. Gene is moving 

to North Carolina. We echo that same sentiment. Reeve Bright’s wife 

Ann informed him they were going to Maine for a month on Saturday. 

Ezra Krieg put in for that. Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

August 18th Meeting:  With the Delta Variant of Covid showing its 

ugly head, everyone was a little tentative about coming to today’s 

meeting. Especially with Ezra Krieg testing positive. So a lot of us got 

tested between this week and last week. Pam & Joel Davidson tested 

negative. From there, there were a lot of ditto’s including Carlene 

Laseter, Dave Freeburn, Bob Barcinski, Mark Scheinbaum, Peggy 

Kelleher and Scott Youngberg. Rich Pollack said he was “Positive 

about being negative”. Dave Freeburn is avoiding flying and is going 

to California by car. Peggy is happy for football and John Crane Baker 

was just happy to see everyone. 

August 25th Meeting:  Back to ZOOM for awhile. Ezra Krieg has 

recovered from Covid. “Thank goodness for the vaccine” he said. Mark 

Scheinbaum and John Crane-Baker, and everyone else was happy 

for him and his wife Marsha, who also had it. Jay Alperin put in $20 for 

surviving a great time in Alaska. Dave Freeburn leaves tomorrow 

driving to California and Scott Youngberg is going to San Diego 

(flying).  Gina Sablo is going to Marco Island for the week. Pam & 

Joel Davidson get to see their grandson before he goes back to Brown 

University. Carlene Laseter is happy for her step granddaughter’s 

engagement party.  Peggy Kelleher is happy to hear her friend’s 

families that are getting out of Afghanistan today. Rich Pollack is 

excited for the Miami Dolphins to beat Buffalo in their opener. Steve 

Rubin put in for his wife’s birthday. Matt Byrnes and Bill 

Morse are happy to see everyone. Reeve Bright donated 

again for his 46th wedding anniversary.  Finally, Bob 

Barcinski is happy that Steve is taking over as President. 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $     Other Doings. . . . . . 
Hail! President of the Month! 
 

  ****** August ****** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              Bob Barcinski 
         Here are the upcoming scheduled POTM’s: 

            September - Steve Rubin 

                October - Gina Sablo 

             November - Pam Davidson 

             December - Joel Davidson 

       January, 2022 - Reeve Bright 

               February - Peggy Kelleher 

                   March - Jay Alperin 

                     April - Mark Scheinbaum 

                      May - Dave Freeburn 

                     June - Carlene Laseter 

                      July - Rich Pollack 

                  August - Bill Morse 

            September - Steve Rubin 

          Thank You!   

  Thanks to everyone who attended the 
Education Breakfast on August 5th. We had 
seven members attending which counts as an 
Interclub visit! 
 
Thanks to everyone who attended the “High 
Five’s” greeting the students for the first day 
of school at Orchard View Elementary on 
August 10th. 

            Continues—See Other Doings, Page 3    

Relationships are a lot like algebra.   
Have you ever looked  

at your X and wondered Y? 
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   from Page 2 

  Other Doings (Con’t) . . . 
                
    Sandy Kaplan, founder of Step it Forward 
and Personal Ponies accepts bags of 
socks..shoes..and face masks from Delray  

           Kiwanis.  

   Sandy Kaplan said she is happy to pick up any future 
donations. They need new socks (any style but for 
ADULT MEN AND WOMEN) and any pairs of new or 
"gently used" shoes, sneakers, sandals etc (sneakers 
really the most desired) to help the non-profit STEP IT 
FORWARD. 
     Sandy can be reached at 561-445-4456. 

Pam & Joel Davidson Present 1,200 face 
masks to Principal Danielle Garcia and 
Orchard View Elementary on behalf of Delray 
Beach Kiwanis. Thank you Pam & Joel! 

   Edmonds Speaks To Our Club 
   Our speaker on August 18th was 
Jervonte Edmonds, who is running for 
State Representative, District 88. 
   Jervonte Edmonds founded Suits for 
Seniors, a high school mentoring 
program that prepares students for their 
future careers. Jervonte has also worked 
as Executive Director of the West Palm 
Beach Police Athletic League, sat on the 
Executive Board of the Black Chamber of 
Commerce of Palm Beach County, and 
served as President of the Palm Beach Young Black 
Progressives. He has worked in the Florida Senate, as 
Legislative Assistant to State Senator Bobby Powell, 2015-
2017 and Florida House of Representatives, Legislative 
Assistant. 
   Jervonte has written two children’s books that teach 
children they can be whatever they want to be as long as 
they believe in themselves - To the Moon and Back and 
Adventures of the Rich and Famous. 
   For more information, go to  
                      https://jervonteedmonds.com 

 Explore Morikami 
Our speaker on August 25th was 
Diane Carter, Ambassador for 
Morikami Museum and Gardens.      
   The mission at Morikami Museum 
and Japanese Gardens is to engage 
a diverse audience by presenting 
Japanese cultural experiences that 
educate and inspire. Since opening in 1977, Morikami has 
been a center for Japanese arts and culture in South 
Florida. With rotating exhibitions, tea ceremonies 
performed monthly (October through May) in the Seishin-
an tea house, educational outreach programs with local 
schools and organizations, and Japanese traditional 
festivals celebrated for the public several times a year, 
Morikami strives to spread appreciation for the living 
culture of Japan. 
   The original museum building, named the Yamato-kan, 
is modeled after a Japanese villa. It features a ring of 
exhibition rooms surrounding an open-air courtyard with a 
dry garden of gravel, pebbles and small boulders. The 
Yamato-kan offers a permanent exhibit chronicling the 
history of the Yamato Colony, a Japanese farming 
community in South Florida 100 years ago. 
   The principal museum building opened in 1993 to meet 
popular demand for more programming, more versatile 
facilities, and to satisfy the needs of a growing 
community. The museum’s architecture is inspired by 
traditional Japanese design. The building features three 
exhibition galleries, a 225-seat theater, an authentic tea 
house with viewing gallery, classrooms, a museum store, 
the Cornell Cafe and lakeside terraces for a panoramic 
view while dining. 
   The 16 acres that surround Morikami’s two museum 
buildings include expansive Japanese gardens with 
strolling paths, resting areas, their world-class bonsai 
collection and lakes teeming with koi and other wildlife. 
The wider 200-acre park features nature trails, pine 
forests and picnic areas. For more information, go to 
https://morikami.org. 
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   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      
    the “Winning Tickets”    
         for last month:  

 
    
          

           August 5 - Ezra (In your face DM) Krieg 

  August 11 - Matthew Byrne 

  August 18 - Rich Pollack 

  August 25 - Scott (The Man) Youngberg 

 

  
    

 

 

At our August 5th Finnegan’s meeting, anyone 

who put in a Happy Dollar got a  

“Kiwanis Million Dollar Bill”.   

       Now, don’t you wish you were there?   

   (No, it can’t be used to pay your club dues)     

    Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 
All future meetings will be via ZOOM. These are the 
scheduled Programs (Subject to change): 

9/8   Education Advocacy 
9/15 South Florida Science Center 
9/22 Healthy Babies, Healthy Mothers 
9/29 Legal Aid Society 

10/13 YMCA 
10/20 Delray Beach Mobility 
10/27 Sister Cities 

11/10 Police Appreciation 
11/17 Delray Beach Historical Society 
11/24 Families First 

12/8   Changes Wellness Center 
12/15 YWCA 
12/22 Salvation Army 
12/29 NEED SPEAKER 

1/12  Guardian Adlitem 
 

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
      954-260-8838 if you have  
  a program idea for our meetings.  

A very attractive woman goes up to the bar in a 
quiet rural pub. She gestures alluringly to the 
bartender, who comes over immediately. 

When he arrives, she seductively signals that he 
should bring his face closer to hers. When he does 
so, she begins to gently caress his full beard. 

"Are you the manager?" she asks, softly stroking 
his face with both hands. 

"Actually, no" the man replies. "Can you get him for 
me?" she asks. "I need to speak to him," she says, 
running her hands beyond his beard and into his 
hair. 

"I'm afraid I can't", breathes the bartender. "Is 
there anything I can do?" "Yes, there is. I need 
you to give him a message" she continues huskily, 
popping a couple of fingers into his mouth and 
allowing him to suck them gently. 

"What should I tell him?" the bartender manages 
to say. 

"Tell him", she whispers, "There is no toilet paper 
or hand soap in the woman's room." 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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         Membership 
         Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
         
 
 
                           

        SIX WAYS TO BE     
     SOMEONE’S MENTOR 
Do you give students guidance on the path 
to higher education or a career? If not, this 
might be the time to start.  
  Every year, there are students who would welcome the 
help of a Kiwanis member while preparing for higher 
education or a career. Here are some ways you can offer 
that help:   

• Read students’ essays and suggest improvements. 

• Offer a reference to students entering college/
university or the workforce. 

• Mentor someone who’s working in or aspiring to enter 
your profession. 

• Speak to young people about your career. 

• Participate in mock interviews to help young people 
feel more comfortable with the process. 

• Connect young people to adults willing to mentor. 
 
 
   Deanna Fisher, a CKI member at the University of 
Windsor, Ontario, credits much of her success to 
Kiwanians who have been there along the way. 

“While in high school, Kiwanians talked to me about 
career paths and connected me to others who had gone 
to schools I was considering,” says Fisher. “My club 
advisors offered to write reference letters. In post-
secondary, Kiwanians have invested time and effort into 
my professional growth and development with resume 
critiques, help with interviews and job searches. Due in 
large part to my relationship with Kiwanians, I have 
grown as a student, a leader and a person. 

“I’m looking forward to joining Kiwanis when my Service 
Leadership Program journey is complete so I can make 
an impact in the lives of youth — the way Kiwanis has 
done for me.”      

 

 

 

 
 

Remember, This is The Formula:    
Love being a  Kiwanian. Love your  club.            

Share it with others. Live it.  
Doing Good.......   Feeling Good! 

   PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT    
    

     Hurricane Safety Checklist 
             What supplies do I need? 

Water—at least a 3-day supply; one gallon per person 
per day 
Food—at least a 3-day supply of non-perishable, easy-
to-prepare food 
Flashlight 
Battery-powered or hand-crank radio. 
(NOAAWeather Radio, if possible). 
Extra batteries 
First aid kit 
Medications (7-day supply) and medical items 
(hearing aids with extra batteries, glasses,  
   contact lenses, syringes, cane). 
Multi-purpose tool 
Sanitation and personal hygiene items 
Copies of personal documents (medication list and 
pertinent medical information, proof of  address, deed/
lease to home, passports, birth certificates, insurance 
policies). 
Cell phone with chargers 
Family and emergency contact information 
Extra cash 
Emergency blanket 
Map(s) of the area 
Baby supplies (bottles, formula, baby food, diapers) 
Pet supplies (collar, leash, ID, food, carrier, bowl) 
Tools/supplies for securing your home 
Extra set of car keys and house keys 
Extra clothing, hat and sturdy shoes 
Rain gear 
Insect repellent and sunscreen 
Camera for photos of damage 

 
Daddy, what are those 
two spiders doing," she 
asked? "They're mating," 
her father replied. 
"What do you call the 
spider on top," she 
asked? "A Daddy 
Longlegs," her father 
answered. "So, the other one is a Mommy 
Longlegs," the little girl asked? 

As his heart soared with the joy of such a cute 
and innocent question he replied, "No dear. Both of 
them are Daddy Longlegs. 

The little girl, looking a little puzzled, thought for 
a moment, then lifted her foot and stomped them 
flat. "Well," she said, "that may be OK in 
California, Washington and Colorado, but we're not 
having any of that crap here in Texas." 
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     Calendar Of Events  

          

    October 30.......... 
         Kiwanis “Swing For Kids”  
         Annual Golf Tournament 
       Westchester CC, Boynton Bch  

    November 2 ...... Poll Worker 
                               Fund-Raiser Fall Elections   

  
    April 8-10, 2022 ......  
60th Annual Delray Affair 
   This is a major fund raiser -  
   We need everyone’s help 

 

Healthy food  

   for kids -  
  Don’t ignore  

weight problems 
Children who are 
substantially overweight 

are at greater risk for cardiovascular disease, bone and 
joint problems, sleep apnea, poor self-esteem, and long
-term health problems in adulthood. 
 
Addressing weight problems in children requires a 
coordinated plan of physical activity and healthy 
nutrition. 
 
The goal is to slow or halt weight gain (unless 
directed by your child’s doctor), thereby allowing your 
child to grow into their ideal weight. 
 
Don’t fall into the low-fat trap. Because fat is so 
dense in calories, a little can go a long way in making 
kids feel full and keeping them feeling fuller for longer. 
 
Eating a breakfast high in quality protein—from 
enriched cereal, yoghurt, milk, cheese, eggs, meat, or 
fish—can help overweight teenagers eat fewer calories 
throughout the rest of the day. 

Encourage exercise 
The benefits of lifelong exercise are abundant and 
regular exercise can even help motivate your kids to 
make healthy food choices. 

• Play with your kids. Throw around a football; go 
cycling, skating, or swimming; take family walks 
and hikes. 

• Help your kids find activities they enjoy by showing 
them different possibilities. 

 

       

 HUMAN AND  
 SPIRITUAL VALUES 
 (One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

“People can't live with change if 
there's not a changeless core 
inside them. The key to the ability 
to change is a changeless sense 
of who you are, what you are 
about and what you value.”    ― Stephen R. Covey 

1. Fact or Crap - The 
young Britney Spears was 
an accomplished gymnast.  

2. Fact or Crap - The 
word, zebra, comes from 
the old Portuguese word 
meaning, stripes.  

3. Fact or Crap - Ian Fleming wrote only 
three James Bond novels.  

4. Fact or Crap - The Eagles 2007, Long 
Road Out of Eden, album was their 
first full studio album in 28 years.  

5. Fact or Crap - Red oak is the heaviest 
and hardest wood.  

6. Fact or Crap - Beethoven went deaf 
at age of 14.  

7. Fact or Crap - Polytheism is belief in 
or worship of multiple gods.  

 

 
              (Answers on Page 8) 

 

Q: Why do seagulls fly over the sea? 

A: Because if they flew over the bay 
they'd be bagels! 

https://www.helpguide.org/articles/diets/childhood-obesity-and-weight-problems.htm
https://www.helpguide.org/articles/healthy-living/the-mental-health-benefits-of-exercise.htm
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Please Note: Even though the event is still 2 

months away, there’s a strong need to sign up 

Sponsors, Golfers and get Raffle Prizes.  

         We Need Everyone’s Help!  

To date, We have 7 hole sponsors, 2 Gold Sponsors 

and 4 teams signed up.  For more information and 

if you are playing, sponsoring or both, You can 

register now  on-line by going to:  

  http://www.kiwanis-swingforkids.com/ 

 We can accept credit cards on our website, so 

please keep that in mind. 

   It will be a FUN event and will ultimately benefit 

the children and other projects in 

our area. 

http://www.kiwanis-swingforkids.com/
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Krieg’s Korner 
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 
happened on  “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
few weeks:  

August 5:  
1864, during the Civil War, Union Adm. David G. Farragut led his fleet to victory 
in the Battle of Mobile Bay, Alabama. 
1921, a baseball game was broadcast for the first time as KDKA radio announcer 
Harold Arlin described the action between the Pittsburgh Pirates and the 
Philadelphia Phillies from Forbes Field. (The Pirates won, 8-5.) 
1936, Jesse Owens of the United States won the 200-meter dash at the Berlin 
Olympics, collecting the third of his four gold medals. 
1954, 24 boxers became the first inductees into the Boxing Hall of Fame, 
including Henry Armstrong, Gentleman Jim Corbett, Jack Dempsey, Jack 
Johnson, Joe Louis and John L. Sullivan. 
1962, South African anti-apartheid activist Nelson Mandela was arrested on 
charges of leaving the country without a passport and inciting workers to strike; 
it was the beginning of 27 years of imprisonment. 
1964, U.S. Navy pilot Everett Alvarez Jr. became the first American flier to be 
shot down and captured by North Vietnam; he was held prisoner until February 
1973. 
1974, the White House released transcripts of subpoenaed tape recordings 
showing that President Richard Nixon and his chief of staff, H.R. Haldeman, had 
discussed a plan in June 1972 to use the CIA to thwart the FBI’s Watergate 
investigation; revelation of the tape sparked Nixon’s resignation. 
2010, Thirty-three workers were trapped in a copper mine in northern Chile after 
a tunnel caved in (all were rescued after being entombed for 69 days). 
 Birthdays:  
 College Football Hall of Famer & fNFL player Roman Gabriel is 81.  
 Actor Loni Anderson is 76.  
 Actor-singer Maureen McCormick is 65.  
 Basketball Hall of Famer Patrick Ewing is 59.  
 Director-screenwriter James Gunn is 55.  
 Actor Meegan Warner (TV: “TURN: Washington’s Spies”) is 30.  

August 11:  
1949, President Harry S. Truman nominated General Omar N. Bradley to become 
the first chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff. 
1964, the Beatles movie “A Hard Day’s Night” had its U.S. premiere in New York. 
1984, at the Los Angeles Olympics, American runner Mary Decker fell after 
colliding with South African-born British competitor Zola Budd in the 3,000-meter 
final; Budd finished seventh. 
1992, the Mall of America, the nation’s largest shopping-entertainment center, 
opened in Bloomington, Minnesota. 
1997, President Bill Clinton made the first use of the historic line-item veto, 
rejecting three items in spending and tax bills. (However, the U.S. Supreme 
Court later struck down the veto as unconstitutional.) 
2012, Usain Bolt capped his perfect London Olympics by leading Jamaica to 
victory in a world-record 36.84 seconds in the 4×100 meters. 
2020, Democrat Joe Biden named California Sen. Kamala Harris as his running 
mate; Harris was the first Black woman on a major party’s presidential ticket.  
 Birthdays:  
 Actor Arlene Dahl is 96.  
 Songwriter-producer Kenny Gamble is 78.  
 Rock musician Jim Kale (Guess Who) is 78.  
 Computer scientist and Apple co-founder Steve Wozniak is 71.  
 Wrestler-actor Hulk Hogan is 68.  
 Singer Joe Jackson is 67.  
 Actor Chris Hemsworth is 38.  

August 18:  
1587, Virginia Dare became the first child of English parents to be born in 
present-day America, on what is now Roanoke Island in North Carolina. 
(However, the Roanoke colony ended up mysteriously disappearing.) 
1894, Congress established the Bureau of Immigration. 
1920, the 19th Amendment to the Constitution, guaranteeing American women’s 
right to vote, was ratified as Tennessee became the 36th state to approve it. 
1954, during the Eisenhower administration, Assistant Secretary of Labor James 
Ernest Wilkins became the first Black official to attend a meeting of the 
president’s Cabinet as he sat in for Labor Secretary James P. Mitchell. 
1969, the Woodstock Music and Art Fair in Bethel, New York, wound to a close 
after three nights with a mid-morning set by Jimi Hendrix. 
1993, a judge in Sarasota, Fla., ruled that Kimberly Mays, the 14-year-old girl 
who had been switched at birth with another baby, need never again see her 
biological parents, Ernest and Regina Twigg, in accordance with her stated 
wishes. (However, Kimberly later moved in with the Twiggs.) 
2016, At the Rio Games, Jamaica’s Usain Bolt completed an unprecedented third 
consecutive sweep of the 100- and 200-meter sprints.  
 Birthdays:  
 Former first lady Rosalynn Carter is 94. 
 Movie director Roman Polanski is 88.  
 Actor-director Robert Redford is 85.  
 Actor Denis Leary is 64.  
 Actor Madeleine Stowe is 63.  
 Former Treasury Secretary Timothy Geithner is 60. 
 ABC News reporter Bob Woodruff is 60.  
 Actor Christian Slater is 52.  
 Actor Edward Norton is 52. 
 Actor Malcolm-Jamal Warner is 51.  

August 25:  
1718, hundreds of French colonists arrived in Louisiana, with some settling in 
present-day New Orleans. 
1875, Capt. Matthew Webb became the first person to swim across the English 
Channel, getting from Dover, England, to Calais, France, in 22 hours. 
1916, President Woodrow Wilson signed an act establishing the National Park 
Service within the Department of the Interior. 
1944, during World War II, Paris was liberated by Allied forces after four years of 
Nazi occupation. 
1975, the Bruce Springsteen album “Born to Run” was released by Columbia 
Records. 
2017, Hurricane Harvey, the fiercest hurricane to hit the U.S. in more than a 
decade, made landfall near Corpus Christi, Texas, with 130 mph sustained 
winds; the storm would deliver five days of rain totaling close to 52 inches, the 
heaviest tropical downpour ever recorded in the continental U.S. The hurricane 
left at least 68 people dead and caused an estimated $125 billion in damage in 
Texas. 
2011, The New York Yankees became the first team in major league history to 
hit three grand slams in a game, with Robinson Cano, Russell Martin and Curtis 
Granderson connecting in a 22-9 romp over the Oakland Athletics. 
 Birthdays:  
 Actor Tom Skerritt is 88.  
 Jazz musician Wayne Shorter is 88.  
 is 72.  
 Actor John Savage is 72.  
 Rock singer Elvis Costello is 67.  
 Movie director Tim Burton is 63.  
 Country singer Cyrus (AKA Billy Ray Cyrus) is 60.  
 Actor Joanne Whalley is 60.  
 Actor Blair Underwood is 57. 
 Television chef Rachael Ray is 53.  
 Actor Blake Lively is 34. 

   AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, like Jay and his 
friends will be doing and Rock singer-actor Gene Simmons joins us, we 
hope that you will buy him a “Kiss” drink, as he is 72 years old today.    
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    This Month’s  
  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 
squares that has been divided into 9 
smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 
goal is to write the numbers 1 through 
9 in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every  
                      number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

    Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         
    
                        (Answers on Page 9) 

   
 
          
 

       Answers..........   

 
 
 

1. Fact. In her early years, 
Britney competed in state-level 
competitions. 

2. Crap. Zebra, does come from 
the Portuguese word, meaning, 
wild ass. 

3. Crap. Fleming wrote 12 novels   
                 and two short stories featuring James Bond. 

4. Fact. Glenn Fray and Don Henley were the only two 
of the original Eagles on the Album. 

5. Crap. Snakewood is considered the heaviest and 
hardest wood in the world. 

6. Crap. Beethoven started losing his hearing at around 
26 years. 

7. Fact. A pantheon is a set of all gods in a polytheistic 
religion. 

    
     Henny    
  Youngman ...... 

  “The King of One-Liners” 

 

--- “I've got all the money I'll ever need. If I 
die by 4:00.” 

--- “When you battle with your conscience and 
lose, you win.  

---“Some have been thought brave because 
they were afraid to run away.” 

--- “Americans are getting stronger. Twenty 
years ago, it took two people to carry ten 
dollars' worth of groceries. Today, a five-year-
old can do it.” 

--- “The secret of a happy marriage remains a 
secret.” 

--- “My dad was the town drunk. Most of the 
time that's not so bad; but New York City?” 

---“I told the doctor I broke my leg in two 
places. He told me to quit going to those 
places. -  

--- “When I read about the dangers of drinking, 
I gave up reading” 

---“If at first you don't succeed... So much for 
skydiving.” 
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The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  
Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 
Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 
Division 21 of the Florida District.  
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
 
       
       2020-21 Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                     Arthur N. Riley 
               Westminster, Maryland  
 

        2020-21 Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                  Mary-Lynn Desjarlais  
                Email: MLDesjarlais@gmail.com  

        2020-21 Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                   Tom Ramiccio 
 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 4 p.m. 
       Boca Raton Community Center Annex  
       260 Crawford Blvd  
       Boca Raton   
 
   Boynton Beach - Tuesdays, 12 Noon 
       Bru’s Room 
       1333 N. Congress Ave    
       Boynton Beach 
 
   Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Wed., 7 p.m. 
       Duffy's Sports Grill 
       Linton Boulevard and Federal Highway 
       Delray Beach 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 
         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   
 

         2020-21 President:  Richard Leys  
               Email:  
  
         Div. 21 Trustee:  Tom Thayer 
            E-mail: TomThayer@Earthlink.net 

       

 

               

             If you have something for the newsletter,   
  please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:    
  esysy@att.net         

                                          ——Thank you                                                                 

     

   Visit our Website: 
  

   www.delraybeachkiwanis.org 

       
       International  
    President’s Corner  
           Art Riley 
      President of Kiwanis International                         

      Frequently during this year, I have 

been emphasizing that Kiwanians are 

dream makers because their efforts 

make children’s lives better. Members 

donate thousands of hours to advise students who join a 

Service Leadership Program, and they invest their own 

dollars in student scholarships, nutrition programs and 

other projects. 

   With each act of service and generosity, Kiwanians 

demonstrate their belief in improving the future for the 

kids around the corner and around the world — even when 

they might not witness the results. 

   One inspiration throughout this Kiwanis year has been 

the sight of members continuing to show that spirit during 

the pandemic.  Kiwanians have discovered new ways to 

serve, adapted service to changing circumstances and 

embraced new technology that will enable service in the 

future. 

   Those adaptations are important. By remaining active, 

members make growth possible — opening new clubs, 

helping clubs repurpose their service and coaching clubs of 

all sizes to recognize new opportunities. 

   Each step has helped us overcome the adversity of 2020

-21 and build the future of Kiwanis. The foundation 

includes updated leadership education through Kiwanis 

Amplify, expanded leadership experiences for CKI and Key 

Club members and greater diversity within clubs. 

   As we come to the last couple months of the Kiwanis 

year and the start of the next one, let’s keep up our 

momentum — attracting new members, opening new 

clubs and shaping the dreams of kids through Kiwanis. 

        Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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        From Our Photographer’s    
        Camera…… 
 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two   
    giving us some great memories from recent  
    meetings and events.  ENJOY! 

From the Education 
Breakfast 8/5/21 


